
Department of Public Works 
 
Bureau of Engineering 
Bureau Street Services 
Joint Report No. 1 
 
January 7, 2010 
CD No. All 
 
RECOMMENDATION OF BUILDING MATERIALS FEES REVISION FOR SPECIAL SERVICES 
RENDERED BY THE BUREAUS OF ENGINEERING (BOE) AND STREET SERVICES (BSS) FOR 
FISCAL YEAR 2010-11 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
That the Board of Public Works (BPW): 
 
1. Conduct a public hearing to consider the adoption of a revised fee for Building 

Materials permits; 
 
2. Following the completion of the public hearing, approve the revised fee as proposed, 

or as modified during the hearing; and 
 
3. After the completion of the public hearing, forward the adopted board report and BOE 

2010-11 Standard Fee List to the Office of the City Administrative Officer for review. 
 
TRANSMITTALS 
 
1. BOE Report No. 2, adopted by the BPW on June 9, 2010. 
 
2. BOE 2010-11 Standard Fee List. 
 
Fiscal Impact Statement 
 
Should the proposed updated fee go into effect during Fiscal Year 2010-11, the BOE 
anticipates that it will more likely be able to achieve the revenue goal budgeted for this 
updated fee by the end of Fiscal Year 2010-11. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
In accordance with the Mayor’s directive to update fees for special services at the 
beginning of Fiscal Year 2010-11, the BOE reviewed and recommended updates to a 
majority of its fees for special services through a Board report submitted to the BPW on 
June 9, 2010 (Transmittal No. 1). Subsequent to the adoption of the Board Report by the 
BPW, the updated fees became effective on July 9, 2010. 
 
However, as indicated by BOE staff at the BPW hearing in June 2010, a number of 
fees, and permits for special services required further detailed analysis. The Building 
Materials permit fee, collected by the BOE and BSS in accordance with Section 62.45 of 
Los Angeles Municipal Code (L.A.M.C.), is a fee that required further analysis. 




	Text4: January 7, 2011


